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15 August 2023 
 

Ref: OIA-2022/23-1027 
 
Tēnā koe   
 
Official Information Act request: Correspondence from 22 August 2022 - 31 May 
2023 relating to Private David Stewart's NZ Cross nomination  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request received on 19 June 2023. You 
requested: 
 

“I would like to make an Official Information Act request for the following: 
 
All correspondence from within the Department of Prime Minister and Cabinet, 
between the dates of August 22, 2022 and May 31, 2023, on the subject of 
Private David Stewart being nominated for a New Zealand Cross. 
 
And all correspondence between the Department of Prime Minister and 
Cabinet and the Minister of Defence on the same subject over the same time 
frame?” 

 
In response to your request, please find enclosed all relevant correspondence which 
falls within scope. I have decided to withhold some information from the attached under 
the following sections of the Act: 
 

 section 9(2)(a), to protect the privacy of individuals; 
 section 9(2)(ba)(i), to protect information which is subject to an obligation of 

confidence, where the making available of the information would be likely to 
prejudice the supply of similar information, or information from the same source 
and it is in the public interest that such information should continue to be supplied; 

 section 9(2)(f)(iv); to maintain the confidentiality of advice tendered by or to 
Ministers and officials 

 section 9(2)(g)(i), to maintain the effective conduct of public affairs through the 
free and frank expression of opinions by or between or to Ministers of the Crown 
or members of an organisation or officers and employees of any public service 
agency or organisation in the course of their duty; and 

 section 9(2)(k), to prevent disclosure or use for improper gain or advantage. 
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Please note that duplicated email correspondence and attachments have been removed 
from my response.  
 
You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision under 
section 28(3) of the Act. 
 
This response will be published on the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet’s 
website during our regular publication cycle. Typically, information is released monthly, 
or as otherwise determined. Your personal information including name and contact 
details will be removed for publication.  
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
Rachel Hayward 
Clerk of the Executive Council 
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